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From the Mayorôs Desk 
 

Dear fellow citizens, 
 

The construction on Swisher/2181 is finally doneé..and itôs time to ñCome Homeò 
Hickory Creek shoppers!  During the past few years, our local businesses have suffered 
tremendously from traffic congestion, and many residents of the Lake Cities have simply 
gone elsewhere to shop and dine.  But we now have a beautiful 6-lane divided road to 
access our businesses district.  As a courtesy to our local businesses, and to help them 
reach out to you, Hickory Creek is providing free advertising in this newsletter to the affected retailers.  So 
please look through the ads and help these businesses regain customers lost due to construction.  ñCome 
Home,ò Hickory Creek shoppers! 
 

Residents 65 & over, I want to mention a couple of discounts that are available to you with local service 
providers.   Lake Cities Municipal Utility Authority (LCMUA) offers seniors a $20 discount ($10 off water and 
$10 off sewer).  A senior discount form can be obtained at http://lcmua.com/new-residents-services/senior-
discount-application/, or stop by the LCMUA office.   Waste Management also offers a senior discount of 
almost 30% for your trash and recycling services. Come to Town Hall with your trash bill and proof of age and 
town staff will let Waste Management know youôre eligible for the discount on your future bills. 
 

Iôm delighted to announce that our Town Administrator, John Smith, recently graduated from the Texas 
Certified Public ManagerÈ (CPM) Program.  This program is offered by Texas State Universityôs William P. 
Hobby Center for Public Service.  The course includes seven tracks: Public Personnel Administration, 
Managing for Quality, Organizational Communication, Public Finance and Budgeting, Productivity and 
Program Evaluation, Information Systems for Managers, and Applied Projects Practicum.   This rigorous 
school took 9 months to complete, and graduation was held in early June at the State Capitol in Austin.  Please 
help me congratulate John M. Smith, Jr, CPM! 
 

As you may know our contract for fire services is under consideration by our council.  As your elected 
officials, it is our responsibility to review any and all contract services for our town.  We have devoted 
ourselves, first and foremost, to ensuring public safety.  We are in the process of carefully considering all 
options, and as I write to you today, no decisions have been made.  We are working to gather facts that will 
help us make a reasonable and conscientious decision.  Any decision we make will affect not only you, but our 
own families as well.  I can assure you each of us takes this responsibility with the seriousness you would 
expect.  
 

My heart is heavy with the atrocity that happened this past week in Dallas, and with tragedies that have taken 
place across this nation in recent days & weeks.  If we ever needed each other, it is now.  If we ever needed to 
join hands and hearts, it is now.  If we ever needed peace and unity, it is now.  Would you join me in laying 
down all the rhetoric and the noises that pull us away from each other, and pray for our community and this 
great nation?   
 

My best regards,   
 

Lynn Clark 

Mayor 
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Chiefôs Corner 

July 2016 
 

 As our society struggles to find a way to deal with the now decades-old issues of race   

relations, community-police relations, and violence on all sides, police departments and officers 

are often the focus of intense scrutiny for our actions.  You grant us great power, and it is our  

sacred duty not to abuse that power.  Unfortunately, the less than 1% of citizen/officer contacts 

that go bad paints the entire profession with suspicion, negativity and animosity.  One of our 

goals is to continue to improve relationships with all members of our community, and to focus 

on repairing damaged relationships.  Make no mistake, the events nationwide affect every single 

one of us, on all sides of these issues, even if they are not happening right here at home.  To that 

end, I would like to speak briefly about how we as police officers are trying to improve, and 

make a few observations about how everyday citizens can help as well. 

 Here at HCPD, we deploy many programs that involve outreach and communication with 

our community.  We have a successful Citizens on Patrol program.  We have an internal program 

by which all officers make random contact with someone they have not met before while on   

patrol and just introduce themselves and ask questions about that personôs concerns, perception 

of the department, or anything else they choose to discuss.  We hold routine community      

meetings where we discuss area specific issues and then open the conversation back to the      

audience to ask or tell anything they choose.  We hold social media accounts for anyone,         

anywhere to see what we are doing and to express themselves in any way they choose. 

 So what can you do as a citizen?  Get involved in some way.  Educate yourself on some 

form of public service that interests you.  Participate in a ride out, or take the next step and join 

a Citizens Academy or a COPS/VIPS program.  Communicate with your police department in 

whatever fashion is easiest for you, and be honest with us.   

 If you find yourself in a situation where you have been contacted by an officer and it is 

not going the way you think it should, remain calm.  Remember, less than 1% of police contacts 

go bad.  We are horrified and disgusted by bad cops, even more so than you probably are        

because they are not who we are and they do not represent what we represent.   
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¶ Follow all lawful and reasonable instructions given to you by the officer, even if you may 

not agree or understand.  Refusing to comply will only escalate the situation further.  There 

are many reasons why you may be asked to do something that relates to the officers safety, 

and it keeps you safer as well by not raising the officerôs emotional level by resisting their 

requests. 

¶ Keep your hands on the steering wheel.  When asked to retrieve something, let the officer 

know.  For example, say ñmy insurance card is in my glove box.  I am going to retrieve it 

nowò.  Retrieve the card with a normal and steady movement.  Donôt be super slow and 

dramatic, and donôt speed race to get it open.  Just open it as you would any other time. 

¶ If you have a weapon of any kind in the car, immediately disclose it to the officer.  This will 

take away anxiety if the officer notices the weapon.  This is most important in situations 

like above, if you are going to access the area where your weapon is located.   

¶ Remember that similar to a traffic ticket, the time to argue is not during the contact.  We  

police ourselves very aggressively and hold ourselves to an incredibly high standard.    

During a contact you are uncomfortable with, try to maintain a calm demeanor and then file 

a complaint on the incident.  Every complaint is investigated thoroughly and we have zero 

tolerance for misuse of power or inappropriate, unethical or illegal conduct from officers.  

 Ultimately, the message I want to convey to you is that we are here for you.  We donôt 

do this for glory, we donôt do it for recognition, and we certainly arenôt getting wealthy in this 

profession.  We do it because it is a calling we could not refuse.  Yeah, thereôs a few bad       

apples, and there are regrettable incidents that happen.  And most certainly, there is room for 

improvement.  We all need to work together to define expectations, set and work towards 

goals, and keep ourselves educated on these issues.   

 As always, feel free to contact me at any time to discuss these or any other issues on 

your mind.  Thank you so much for the support you give us, we live in one of the best areas in 

the nation as far as community to officer relations, and we do not take that for granted.  Your 

support is felt every day by the constant greeting and messages of appreciation our officers  

receive.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart.   

Sincerely, 

Carey Dunn, Chief of Police 
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